
The Vatican’s Immigration War

The current southern US border crisis is a plan formulated after the south
and the Vatican lost the civil war with the Union. It’s aim is a Vatican
takeover of America.

The US Border Crisis – A Planned
Foreign Invasion

Retired US Marine and a former federal police officer Doug Thornton exposes
the sinister reason behind the US border crisis. A must read!

Five Things to Watch for in 2024

This article is a partial transcription of an audio on Christian J. Pinto’s
Noise of Thunder Radio program.

My wife and I like to listen to Chris Pinto. He’s a solid Bible-believing
Christian, a former Catholic like we were who is very knowledgeable about the
Counter-Reformation and the evil-doings of the Jesuit Order. However, we
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don’t agree with him about his support of Israel in the latest Israeli-Hamas
war in Gaza. Of course, any nation has a right to defend itself, but the way
Israel is bombing Gaza indiscriminately, bombing hospitals and churches,
killing media personnel, women and children, is not what I would call “self-
defense.” I would call it war crimes, ethnic cleansing and genocide.
According to the testimonials of former IDF soldiers, the IDF purposely left
that part of the border with Gaza unguarded so that Hamas would invade and do
what they did so Israel could have the excuse to do what they are doing now!

In Chris Pinto’s 2004 documentary, Megiddo – The March to Armageddon (Adullam
Films), he stated that the 1948 restoration of the State of Israel was the
fulfillment of Bible prophecy. I sure don’t agree with him on that. All the
prophecies of the restoration of Israel back to their homeland in the book of
Ezekiel were fulfilled by King Cyrus telling the Jews they could return to
their homeland if they wanted to. By the time of Christ, they were firmly
settled back in the land God formerly gave them. In the documentary, I heard
one Zionist preacher say, “If Israel is defeated by her enemies, you can
throw your Bibles away!” Such a presumptuous and arrogant statement! It’s
outrageous for any Christian to say that! What people should say when things
don’t go the way they think the Bible says is: “My interpretation of
Scripture must therefore be wrong! Does the Bible actually teach that
doctrine? Or did I get it from some dispensational Christian Zionist preacher
who got it from the Dallas Theological Seminary that got it from C.I.
Scofield who got it from John Nelson Darby who got it from Edward Irving who
got it from Jesuit Manuel Lacunza, a Roman Catholic who worked to undermine
the Protestant Reformation? Yep, that’s where I got it from, not from the
inerrant Word of God.”

All that being said, we like Chris Pinto’s take on everything else.

Transcript

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio.

Today on the show we are going to talk about five things to watch for in
2024. If you are an American, if you’re a member of Western civilization, and
I would argue if you are a God-fearing Bible-believing Christian, these are
things you should watch for in 2024.

Now, why do I think this is important? Well, I think it’s very important
because society and the Western world and our country, the United States of
America, if people are not aware of the danger, the rising danger that we are
in the middle of right now, then you’re just not paying attention, whoever
you are, you’re not paying attention. And it’s why we have to pay attention
to things like what happened to the countries of Western Europe during World
War II.

I’ve mentioned on this program before, that one of my favorite foreign films
is called KATYN, about the Katyn Forest Massacre based on actual events. It
was a history I grew up hearing about from my grandfather Ziggy, Zygman
Zadarowski, who I’ve talked about on the program before, who was a World War



II veteran. His country, Poland, was turned upside down, practically
overnight. There was a peace treaty declared by Hitler with Neville
Chamberlain and so on. And so everybody’s declaring, “Hey, we’re all going to
be at peace. Everything’s going to be great!”

And then the invasion of Poland happened sometime afterward. And Poland, the
people of Poland, were turned upside down overnight. And when you watch the
beginning of that film, Katyn, you just watched the first five or ten minutes
of it. And you’ve got all these civilians wearing ordinary clothing, just
running. And they’re carrying suitcases and bags, and they’ve got their young
children. And why? Because their country’s been invaded by the Nazis on one
side and by the Communists on the other, the Soviets. And everything changed
very, very quickly.

There’s another film that was done not long ago by Angelina Jolie, called
“First They Killed My Father” about the Khmer Rouge in Cambodia. I would
recommend watching the first 15 minutes of that film because you see a family
there at the beginning. And again, this is all based on a true story, based
on a book written by a woman who was a young girl when all of this happened
to her country. At the very beginning, you see a Cambodian family, but they
are very Westernized. That’s obvious that they were Westernized because of
the way that they dress, the things that they’re doing are very much like
what goes on in the West. And then what happens is very rapidly, suddenly,
everything changes. These guys with guns come riding in, and they’re having a
celebration briefly, and then right after them comes the Khmer Rouge, the
Communists. And they were there, of course, for the killing fields of
Cambodia. But everything changes in a moment. Everything’s turned upside
down. And they’re told, pack your bags, get your things. Everybody’s got to
clear out of the city in 10 minutes. I mean, it’s very fast.

And you see it at the very beginning when the Khmer Rouge come in, one of the
first things they do is gather everybody’s guns. Everybody’s firearms. They
disarm everybody. And of course, you’re wondering as an American, if you’re
an American, you’re watching this happen and you’re thinking, “Why didn’t
anybody resist these guys? Why didn’t anybody try to fight back or whatever?”
But for whatever reason, they did not. They allowed themselves to be
disarmed. They allowed themselves to be rounded up and then taken on a forced
march and everything went downhill from that point onward.

So what’s happening in our country right now with things like this massive
flood of illegals coming into our country? I mean, this is unheard of. It’s
unprecedented. What’s happening? We’ve never had anything like this happen in
our history, where there’s a massive flood of illegal criminals jumping the
border. Meanwhile, we’ve got politicians like Nikki Haley, who claims she’s
some kind of Republican and some kind of a patriot, but she’s saying it’s
wrong to call them criminals because supposedly they’re just coming here for
a better life. That is what we’re told, even though the guys that work down
there will tell you in a hot minute that most of those coming across the
border are fighting-age men. They’re not necessarily women and children.
Very, very few women and children, mostly fighting-age men, and thousands,
who knows how many thousands, of Islamic jihadi are crossing the border.



All right, so these are not in any particular order. The five things to watch
for in 2024.

Number 1: The After effects of illegal immigration

But since we’ve already introduced the idea, I’m going to say number one is
the aftereffects of illegal immigration. And it’s already started. We’ve been
hearing stories, but here’s one of the latest. This is published on a number
of different websites. I’m just going to read a few lines from the Geller
report, Pamela Geller’s website, where it says New York City students are
forced to go remote as the city houses migrants in schools. So in New York
City, they are now putting the kids out of their public schools. Kids can’t
go in the schools now because they are making room for the illegal
immigrants. We’ve already heard stories about them doing this at the hotels.
People can’t check into the hotel because they’re putting all these illegal
migrants into the hotels. The government is doing it at taxpayer expense.

All right, so here’s just a part of this story.

Quote, “Students at a Brooklyn high school were kicked out of the classroom
to make room for nearly 2000 migrants who were evacuated from a controversial
tent shelter due to a monster storm closing in on the Big Apple.”

And then you’ve got people complaining about it. People are saying things
like, “They’re not vetted. A lot of them have criminal records and
backgrounds and we don’t even know.” The people in New York are obviously
very concerned about this. And this is going to reach a breaking point at
some point. I think New Yorkers are going to decide that they’ve had enough.

This massive inflow of illegals is just going to make things worse. And we’ve
got repeated warnings from people who work on the border, people like Doug
Thornton, who I interviewed, many of you heard that interview. If you haven’t
heard it go to our website at noiseofthunderradio.com and look in the
archives back a couple of shows and you can listen to it. Very, very
important interview. But they’ve been warning that there will likely be
another 9-11 type event. This is what the guys down on the border are saying,
the guys who I think are loyal patriots. They’re warning because they’re
watching thousands upon thousands of illegals who are coming from the Middle
East, who are Muslims, who are Islamists, rushing into our country, unvetted.
And they believe that these guys have an agenda. It’s just a matter of time.
That’s why it is important to pay attention to, at a variety of levels, the
aftereffects of illegal immigration.

Now, I want to play very quickly and then we’re going to move on to the
number two issue. Right now we’re talking about illegal immigration. I want
to play this audio. This is from Joe Biden. This is Joe Biden even before he
became president, before he was installed in the White House, talking about
the massive flood of immigrants into our country. Listen.

“Folks like me who were Caucasian of European descent, for the first time in
2017 will be an absolute minority in the United States of America. Absolute
minority. Fewer than 50% of the people in America from then on will be white



European stock. That’s not a bad thing. That’s a source of our strength.”

So that again was a video featuring Joe Biden. This is back when Biden was
vice president. This was in 2015. It’s a C-SPAN video.

And sitting right next to Biden, of course, is another Jesuit, Mayorkas. If
you don’t know that Mayorkas is a Jesuit, yes, he is also a Jesuit. And what
they’re doing is we’re going to show you in our new film, American Jesuits,
which yes, folks, we are still pushing and working to get this project
completed. But the information is so important. It is impacting what is going
on in our country right now. This massive flood of immigrants into our
country. This is part of the Vatican’s plan has been for more than a hundred
years. And we’re going to show it to you. And it’s happening right now. We’re
sitting here watching the fulfillment of what we were warned about back in
the 1800s.

Number 2: The rise of Islam in Europe and North America

Number two, we’re going to say the rise of Islam in Europe and North America.
And this, I think, is a very good segue because Islam and immigration, both
legal and illegal immigration into the West, is something that is becoming an
increasing problem.

I want to play now some audio. This is from FBI director Christopher Ray.
Christopher Ray, let’s go to the person who’s seen as the senior source in
our government on this. And this is Christopher Ray with the FBI warning
about the potential for Islamic terror attacks on American soil. Listen.

“The reality is that the terrorism threat has been elevated throughout 2023,
but the ongoing war in the Middle East has raised the threat of an attack
against Americans in the United States to a whole other level. But it’s not
just Hamas. As the world’s largest state sponsor of terrorism, the Iranians,
for instance, have directly or by hiring criminals mounted assassination
attempts against dissidents and high-ranking current and former U.S.
government officials, including right here on American soil, the cyber
targeting of American interests and critical infrastructure that we already
see conducted by Iran and non-state actors alike, we can expect to get worse
if the conflict expands as will the threat of kinetic attacks.

Al-Qaeda issued its most specific call to attack the United States in the
last five years. ISIS urged its followers to target Jewish communities in the
United States and Europe. Hezbollah has publicly expressed its support for
Hamas and threatened to attack U.S. interests in the Middle East. Here in the
United States, our most immediate concern is that violent extremists,
individuals or small groups will draw inspiration from the events in the
Middle East to carry out attacks against Americans going about their daily
lives.”

All right, so again, that is and was Christopher Ray, director of the FBI. So
that’s about as official as a warning can get. But of course, that warning
does not really come from him. It does. But it’s something that loyal
American patriots who are boots on the ground, who were eyes and ears down at



the Mexican border and have been down there for years, this is something
they’ve been warning about for years.

So that is certainly an important issue. The rise of Islam in Europe and
North America. Now that’s really a warning for North America and the United
States in particular.

(Station break)

The documentary film, American Jesuits, is going to be very, very powerful,
especially for people who know nothing about the Jesuits, they’ll be able to
have a very solid understanding of why the order is a danger both past and
present. Because we bring things current. We bring things so current. And I’m
going to talk more about this, but Vivek Ramaswami, we’ve just learned
Ramaswami is a Jesuit. But yes, he’s Jesuit-educated. And we’ll talk more
about that as the show goes on. But anyway, we are going to show people why
this is an important issue, why the Jesuits and the counter-reformation are
important in our world today and why we as Christians living in America need
to harken to the warnings from scripture, of wolves and sheep’s clothing, and
two, the many, many warnings of our ancestors for the past 200 years warning
us about the Society of Jesus, the so-called Society of Jesus, the Jesuit
order.

Okay, so number two on our list is the rise of Islam in Europe and North
America. In Europe, if you go to the RARE Foundation, R-A-I-R foundation.com,
they’ve got a series of articles right now warning. There is a series of
articles about thousands of German women raped by refugees since 2015. This
is just in Germany. Now, we’ve talked about the rape gangs in England in the
UK over the past 20 years. Reportedly, have assaulted and violated more than
a million English girls, 11, 12, 13 year old girls over the past 20 years.
And that number is now much worse. But they’re saying that in Germany, two
gang rapes happen per day against the women in Germany, two per day. You have
in France on New Year’s Eve, a disabled woman was violently beaten and raped
in an elevator. That’s one of the stories.

Another story is, weaponized prayer, Islamic displays of territorial
dominance. Whenever you see those images of hundreds and sometimes thousands
of Muslims bowing down in prayer in a public place, they go into cities like
Paris, London, Rome, etc. where this article says, people have observed a
uniquely Islamic display of dominance over the local population. This display
has a veneer of religious observance as people are clearly engaged in Islamic
prayer. However, since there are always mosques available or private spaces
within which these observances could be done, one has to conclude that the
purpose is clearly other than mere observance of Islamic prayer requirements.

So in other words, what they’re saying is that the Muslims will deliberately
go into public places where people normally are walking up and down the road
and this kind of thing. And they will block everything with their Islamic
prayer because it’s one of the ways. It’s kind of a form of intimidation and
psychological warfare to say basically Islam is taking over. That’s why they
do it. And they’re doing it in these cities all over Europe. Do you know that
these Islamic street prayers are actually a confrontation and a statement?



The Muslims are asserting their supremacy implicitly demanding that everyone
else who wants to pass along the street has to accommodate them. This is a
manifestation of the old Islamic dictum that quote, “Islam must dominate and
not be dominated.” Now, there’s no question that this is happening. There’s
no question that it is that you’ve got millions of Muslims now in the United
Kingdom and they are pursuing more and more acts of aggression so that Islam
will eventually dominate England in the whole UK.

Number 3: World War III

Okay, so that’s two. Number three, in my opinion, World War Three, is kind of
odd, you would think that would either be number one or number five, right?
But we’re just going to, we’re going to make it number three, World War
Three, the situation with Ukraine, Russia, and Israel. Notice what’s
happening, you have all of these conflicts and these entanglements where the
United States is being blamed by Russia for our support of Ukraine. And now
we’re being blamed by the Islamic element out there because of our support of
Israel, the state of Israel.

Number 4: The resurgence of COVID-19

Okay, so number four, the resurgence of COVID-19, the resurgence of COVID-19.
There are repeated warnings that they are going to try to bring back mask
mandates, that they’re going to try to bring back lockdowns and all this
other kind of stuff. Illegal immigration should inform every American, of the
fact that they brought in millions and millions of unvetted, untested people
that they know are going to have various viruses and things like that. And
the fact that they’ve exercised no caution at all about this should be
everything that we need to know that an attempt, a future attempt at some
kind of lockdown and social distancing and this kind of thing is all just a
show. It’s a sham. It’s, about power and control.

If they were really concerned about the spread of viruses and this kind of
thing, they would never allow millions and millions of unvetted people to
come running across our border. They just would not allow it. But that’s what
should tell us that among many other indicators.

But yes, the resurgence of COVID-19, it is entirely possible that there will
be COVID 2.0 and they’re going to attempt to impose some kind of COVID
tyranny. Now, we were warned about this last year that this was going to
happen. And we didn’t really see much of anything happen in the months that
followed. We were warned that in the fall, beginning in the fall in November,
December, here just a few months ago, that this was going to happen and it
didn’t happen. I think there is a lot of pushback and I think that Americans
and freedom-loving people all over the world should continue to push back in
a, you know, peaceful, protesting, exercising the First Amendment to the full
extent so that the powers that be understand that society is not going to
cooperate with all this lockdown stuff. And, if enough people are sounding
the alarm and making noise, then it’s very likely that these globalist powers
will back down because they are somewhat pragmatic, I believe.

Of course, I believe the chief counselors are Jesuits. We’re going to show



you that in the new film because we’re going to have a whole section on
COVID-19 and the Jesuit order because the connections are undeniable,
undeniable. But the Jesuits are very pragmatic, very pragmatic. So they’ll
back down. That doesn’t mean that they’re going to quit. Don’t misunderstand.
It doesn’t mean that they’re going to quit in terms of their globalist
ambitions, but they’ll sort of back off a bit because they don’t want to push
the envelope too far. That’s what I think. I could be wrong. We’ll have to
wait and see. But yes, it’s definitely something to look out for. The
continued corruption of the medical industry for the purpose of using the
medical industry for medical warfare against the people in our country, which
I honestly believe is what’s going on. Medical warfare, biowarfare, they’re
calling the vaccine a bioweapon. You’ve got people, a very official people
calling the COVID vaccine a bioweapon.

So we’ve got to pay attention to this and be on the lookout in 2024. It’ll be
very interesting to see if more COVID tyranny rears its ugly head.

Number 5: The 2024 presidential race

Now, the number five issue. That was the number four resurgence of COVID-19.
Number five, the big issue is going to be the 2024 presidential race.

For the office of the president of the United States of America, there’s no
question that’s going to become, I believe, I think, unless something
catastrophic something or other that happens. I think the presidential race
with everything going on with President Trump, everything going on with Joe
Biden and all these candidates.

Nikki Haley is getting a lot of attention, but we think Nikki Haley is a
globalist. We do not believe she is a true conservative Republican. And we
think she’s a globalist. And then you have Vivek Ramaswami, Ramaswami, who’s
getting a lot of attention, a lot of the conservatives seem to like him. And
we’ve had a friend, in fact, Steve Matthews from the Trinity Foundation, who
appears in our new film, forward to me, a story about Ramaswami that he
graduated from St. Xavier High School. And what he is, St. Xavier High School
won’t remove Vivek Ramaswami from the Board of Trustees. He’s not only a
graduate, this is a Jesuit-run private high school in Cincinnati, or in the
Cincinnati region, it says, won’t remove the presidential candidate Vivek
Ramaswami from its Board of Trustees. The board’s chairman said Wednesday.
Apparently, his conservative comments are considered controversial. Some of
the St. Xavier High School alumni are calling for the school to oust
Ramaswami from its 25-member board of trustees. So, bear in mind, he’s not
just a graduate of this Jesuit high school. He’s not just an alumnus. He is a
member of its Board of Trustees. So, he’s, again, this is a more solid Jesuit
connection. Lots of people graduate from their schools. Not all of them have
this kind of close association. And of course, Ramaswami is a Hindu, and he
has a Hindu view of Jesus, which quite frankly is perfectly acceptable with
the Jesuit order because it all fits in with what they wrote and communicated
in Vatican Council II.

Do I think Ramaswami would make a good president? He might be better than Joe
Biden, but I still would not want to see him in the White House. He has a



very clear Jesuit connection. He’s being supported on the conservative side
of things. I think he is a, you know, it’s, it’s kind of like the order is
trying to control both sides of the argument. Some people say the same thing
about President Trump because Trump went to Fordham University. He did not
graduate from Fordham. He was only there for two years, and he left and went
to a different university. I’ve never thought that President Trump was,
quote, a Jesuit. I’ve never seen him that way. I don’t think he really
represents the Jesuit agenda. The only thing that the main, well, the two
main things with President Trump that are troubling for me is one, the fact
that he gives any support to LGBT politically. That’s one, and two, his
support for the vaccine. And he continues to support the vaccine. Now the one
possible, you know, upside of all of that is that he has also called in his
campaign.

For an investigation into the health of children in particular, you’ve got so
many kids being diagnosed with autism and these other conditions and a lot of
people are pointing to the vaccine industry and the medical industry overall.
If there is a second Trump administration and they do a sincere investigation
into the medical industry, that would be a very needed and I think positive
thing. And I say, if, quote, unquote, if we’ll have to wait and see what
happens and just pray for the Lord’s help and guidance for our country and
our people in the days ahead.

I wanted to play a brief clip here as we round this out. So that’s all five
issues. The five things to watch for, in my opinion, in 2024. Illegal
immigration, the rise of Islam, World War Three, the resurgence of COVID-19
and number five, the 2024 presidential race, all of that will be forthcoming
in 2024.

Also, Simon Roch I should mention, even though I didn’t play this part of his
interview, he goes out of his way to tell us that his organization is an
exclusively Christian organization, that they are Christians, and they do not
seek to have non-Christians come and join with them or anything like that.
They are very boldly, unapologetically Christian in their worldview and in
their approach to everything they’re doing, praise the Lord!

Christians need to become more partisan for Christianity and not allow the
globalist influence to convince you that you’re supposed to be defending
atheism and Islam and all of these other alternative beliefs. We’re really
not called to defend the non-Christian beliefs of the world. Remember, the
commandment of God, according to the Apostle Paul, is that God commands that
all men everywhere repent and turn away from the idols of the world and put
their faith in the Lord Jesus Christ as King of Kings and Lord of Lords.
Indeed, as Peter said, He is Lord of all.

We are not called to tell everybody else who has an alternative belief that
their belief is somehow or other equally valid or anything like that. No, we
are called to communicate the Word of God and God’s command that all men
everywhere repent and put their faith and trust in the Lord Jesus Christ.
Praise the Lord.



Jesuits & The U.S. Government

This talk by Christian J. Pinto was given on August 3rd, 2016 when Hillary
Clinton was running against Donald Trump for president. I edited out some
things that I consider to be dated. You can listen to the entire podcast
below the text.

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio. Today on the show we are going to talk about Jesuits and the
United States government, Jesuits in the US government.

This is a topic that we have talked about on and off the program. We carry a
book with our ministry Washington in the lap of Rome 1888 by Justin B.
Fulton. It is a 19th-century book. We did a republication of it a couple of
years back and I wrote a 70-page forward to it. Why? Because you had Justin
Dewey Fulton who was a 19th-century writer and minister, and he was very
concerned about the role and the activities of the Jesuit order in the United
States. In this book, he spends a lot of time quoting Charles Chiniquy who
was a former Catholic priest, a friend of Abraham Lincoln who converted to
Protestantism. Chiniquy wrote his book Fifty Years in the Church of Rome
where he asserts a great many things, but among them, his belief was that the
Jesuits were behind the assassination of Abraham Lincoln.

There are actually a number of books out there that have reaffirmed that
claim with their own investigations. We carried for a little while the book
Who Killed Abraham Lincoln?, which was written by Paul Serup, a Canadian
author who spent more than 20 years investigating this whole issue. (Note:
Mr. Serup sent me an autographed copy of his book! He saw the Charles
Chiniquy articles on this website.) The book was actually picked up by one of
the bookstores in the Lincoln Memorial in Washington, D.C.

Now, Chiniquy warned that the Jesuit’s ambition in the United States was to
take over this country systematically, one step at a time. There’s a whole
variety of warnings because this is what the Jesuits do. They go in, they
infiltrate, and they take control of countries and take them over.

The Jesuits are the authors of social justice. That term can be traced back
to a Jesuit priest named Luigi Toparelli in 1843. Toparelli first coined the
phrase social justice. How they infiltrate through the education system. They
developed through the 19th century. They actually developed it over
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centuries. They developed the principles of socialism and communism. And I
believe what they’ve done is they’ve come up with basically a three-step
program, social justice, then you go into socialism and then you go into
full-blown communism. It’s a three-step process.

Social justice is the introduction of it. In Western countries, it seems
compatible with Christianity because they’re building on the idea of the
compassion of Christianity that Jesus ministered to the poor and this kind of
thing. But then they take those arguments, turn them into humanitarian
arguments and use them as a cloak of philanthropy as a cloak so that they can
infiltrate positions of power and seize control typically of a nation’s
economy. And they use philanthropy and the idea that, “Well, we have to be
humanitarian, et cetera.” It’s all the rhetoric that we’re hearing from the
Democratic Party, by and large. But social justice, then they move to
socialism where they begin to phase out the elements of Christianity. And by
the time they get to full-blown communism, they’ve cast off the Bible and
Christianity entirely. And now they are pursuing militant atheism.

This is a system, but it wasn’t set up by Karl Marx. I mean, Karl Marx
obviously played a part, but he was educated by Jesuit priests. I believe
they would have taught him these principles, but the principles themselves
were developed by the Jesuits over a very long period of time.

And so now today, once you realize this, and you begin to realize their
influence in our education system because you’ve got a whole variety of
Jesuit colleges and universities. There is a website called the Association
of Jesuit Colleges and Universities, the AJCU. And they have a webpage that
says Jesuit Alumni in Congress.

The website says,

A commitment to service as a hallmark of Jesuit education. Evidence
of that commitment is demonstrated by the many Jesuit college and
university alumni serving as members of the US Congress. 9% of
members of the 114th Congress have obtained degrees from Jesuit
institutions of higher education. See below for lists of the
current alumni in Congress.

Then they have a list of those in the Senate.

(Note: I am getting the current data as of October 2023 directly from the
Jesuit Alumni in Congress web article.)

And there are 14 members of the US Senate.

And there are 39 members of the House of Representatives.

So 14 members of the US Senate are Jesuit alumni, and 39 members of the House
of Representatives. A total of 53 members of Congress are Jesuit alumni,
educated by the Jesuit order in their various colleges and universities.
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Some universities are more well-known than others. At Boston College, you’ve
got Creighton University, Fordham University, Georgetown University, John
Carroll University, Loyola, Marymount University. You’ve got a lot of
institutions named after Loyola. That is a reference to Ignatius Loyola, the
founder of the Jesuit order, typically. There might be exceptions somewhere,
but typically it is a reference to the very founder of the Society of Jesus,
the so-called Society of Jesus.

So they’ve got Loyola, Marymount University, Loyola University, Chicago,
Loyola University, Maryland, Loyola University, New Orleans, Marquette
University, Regis University, Santa Clara University, Xavier University,
Boston College School of Theology, and then the Jesuit School of Theology of
Santa Clara University, etc. And then, and there are others.

That’s really the backbone of how they infiltrate a society. This was really
the genius of Ignatius Loyola and his company of priests, who went after the
education system and captured the colleges and the universities. We talk
about this in our film, A Lamp in the Dark, the untold history of the Bible,
that this was the methodology that the Jesuits adopted throughout the Middle
Ages. Why? Because you get control of the minds of young people.

The Bible says, train up a child in the way that he should go when he is old,
he will not depart from it. Well, the Jesuits understand that, so they want
to raise up children, they want to influence their thinking so that while
you’re going to have some children who are actually going to cooperate with
the Jesuit order directly as a result, you’re going to have other children
who, even if they don’t cooperate with the Jesuit order, are still going to
have that influence in terms of their worldview. This is how they influence a
whole society. And it’s most certainly how they have had a dramatic influence
on the United States.

I believe the Jesuits are behind the entire leftist movement in our country.
And it’s their slow, steady, progressive, systematic movement to infiltrate
and ultimately overthrow the United States of America.

Now, I’ve done programs in the past about the Vatican on issues like gun
control. The Vatican’s view of the right to bear arms is that the common
people should not have the right to bear arms. Look at the growing anti-
second amendment movement that is at work in our country. The Democrats are
speaking out against the NRA, calling for more and more gun control and this
kind of thing. And you’ve got others who are openly saying that they want to
undermine and overthrow the Second Amendment. Well, that would fit in
entirely with Rome’s, the Vatican’s Jesuit worldview.

If you study the history of the right to keep and bear arms, it was very much
developed by Protestantism. It’s historic in the Western world, and
especially among English-speaking people, historically, it is a Protestant
right. In terms of defining it through the pages of the Bible and history.
And there’s that book to keep and bear arms. If you find that book, that book
explains a lot of the history behind it. I believe that undermining the right
to keep and bear arms is part of the counter-reformation. It’s a way of
overturning this very important element that Protestantism developed. Because



it is part of what allowed Protestant countries to become strengthened in
such a way that they could not be so easily overthrown and infiltrated,
infiltrated and then overthrown.

I want to go over some of these quotes from 19th-century historian J.A.
Wiley, his book, The Jesuits Their Moral, Maxims and Plots Against Kings,
Nations and Church with Dissertation on Ireland. It’s by the Reverend J.A.
Wiley, who’s the author of the History of Protestantism.

If you want to understand Protestantism and its history from a pre-20th
century worldview, I recommend Wiley’s work. I think it’s great. I highly
recommend it. Because today, of course, the history books have just been
rewritten. They’ve been rewritten.

And if you go study the Jesuits throughout history prior to the 20th century,
brethren, it’s just incredible how so much historical data there is, so many
warnings about this order, this company of priests and their ambitions to
dominate and take over the entire world. I think that so much of that
information today has been completely covered up in any kind of mainstream
education, completely covered up because if people knew the history of the
Jesuits, they would be very alarmed at their influence in our government,
even today.

This is from the preface of Wiley’s book. He says,

The influx into our country of an order of men whose principle is
the negation of all principle, and whose moral code is the
subversion of the moral law.

Now think about that, brethren. They’ve been known for this throughout
history. What’s happening in our country? Could it be said that the
subversion of the moral law is part of what’s happening in America? An order
of men whose principle is the negation of all principles. We’re going to
abandon boundaries and principles, et cetera. We’re going to find a way to
break them down whose moral code is the subversion of the moral law forms in
the author’s humble judgment, a source of no small danger to the nation.

So Wiley is trying to warn his fellow Britons. He’s trying to warn them about
what’s happening. He says,

“Cast out of all kingdoms for their execrable maxims and their
treasonable practices. The Jesuits bestow themselves upon us.

And why? Because they’d been driven out of one country after another after
another through the Middle Ages, all the way up into the early part of the
20th century. I’ve talked about before Switzerland, how the Jesuits were
driven out of Switzerland in the 19th century. You go study all the countries
that they were driven out of. Of course, they were driven out and then they
would come back later on. They’d find a way to get back into those countries.



But so he says,

The Jesuits bestow themselves upon us. They change their soil, but
not their nature. They come to pursue in their new home the
intrigues that drew upon them expulsion from their old. Our law
denies them the unobstructed entrance and unchallenged residence,
which they claim.

So in other words, there were laws against having Jesuits in England.

He says,

There appears, however, no intention of putting the law in force.

Think about that. Think about what we’re dealing with in our country right
now. One of the chief complaints on something like immigration, that the
immigration laws are simply not being enforced. They’re not going to enforce
the law. Why? Because there are people in government who are, for whatever
reason, compromised and they won’t uphold and enforce the law. And this is
what gave the Jesuits entrance into England, the UK. So he says, quote,

What then is to be done to counteract the evils sure to arise from
the presence of men who have always and everywhere been the
disturbers of the public peace? We can but expose their arts and
put the unwary on their guard. Beware of false prophets who come to
you in sheep’s clothing, but inwardly they are ravening wolves.
Never was the description more applicable or the warning that
accompanies it more needful. The Jesuits come to us in the name of
Him who was holy, harmless, undefiled and separate from sinners.
They call themselves the companions of Jesus or the company of
Jesus or the society of Jesus. They call themselves the companions
of Jesus. The name is but the sheep’s clothing.

He goes on, he says,

By their fruits ye shall know them. Their teaching is the doctrine
of devils and their deeds are the works of Apollion, the destroyer.

And just so we understand, Wiley believed that Protestantism was revived
Christianity or Bible-based Christianity. Praise the Lord.

Listen to the entire podcast from Chris’s website.

Dear friends, on October 15th, Sunday, I will go to a hospital to have
surgery on my left elbow to fix a broken bone from an accident I had last
September 24th. I may not be able to post any more articles for a while, at
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least not in the next few days. Please pray the doctor does a good job. I
haven’t been able to do a lot of things for my wife the last 3 weeks, errands
I used to do. But I’ve still been able to work on this website using one
finger of my right hand, praise God!

Climate Change & The New World Order

The UN and Vatican are pushing the climate change scam to help bring about
their new world order of global governance – no more God-given rights, only
government “privileges.”

John Flavel’s “Warning to an Ungodly
Nation”

John Flavel (1627–1691) was an English Puritan Presbyterian minister and
author. I first heard about him and his message from Christian J. Pinto’s
Noise of Thunder Radio podcast.

What is happening today in the country of my birth, the United States of
America, that was not happening when I was a young boy in the 1950s?

Extreme weather: heat, cold, snow, floods, increased destruction from
tornadoes and hurricanes.
A great increase in the occurrence of wild fires
Greatly increased crime
Indiscriminate mass shootings

The government blames the first two on “climate change” but from a Christian
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biblical point of view, could you not say these are the judgments of God?

When I was only 6 years old in the big city of Chicago, I used to walk to
school and back unaccompanied by an adult. Do parents allow their kids to do
that today?

The American government promotes abortion rights, rights for gays, lesbians,
bisexuals, transgenders, and other immoral activities which the Bible clearly
condemns. There is no longer a defined standard of moral right and wrong in
America. The Bible is rejected and replaced with moral relativism. And worse
yet, some people are calling good what the Bible says is evil, and calling
evil what the Bible says is good.

The churches in America have failed to influence the nation for good since
the 20th century. True revival is not a prolonged church worship ceremony,
it’s a recognition of sin by the general public and repentance from it as
Nineveh did under the prophet Jonah.

Warning to an Ungodly Nation

John Flavel

As Paul had many clear premonitions and fore-notices of the sufferings that
should befall him at Jerusalem, that he might not be surprised by them when
they came, so it is usual with God (though not in such an immediate and
extraordinary a manner) to admonish the world, and especially His own people
of great trials and sufferings before hand (Amos 3:7). “Surely the Lord will
do nothing, but He revealeth His secrets unto His servants the prophets.”

Thus, when He was about to bring the flood upon the world, He gave one
hundred and twenty years warning of it before it came (Gen. 6:3), and when He
was to destroy Sodom, He saith (Gen. 18:17), “Shall I hide from Abraham that
thing which I do?” And the like discovery He made about the same judgment to
Lot (Gen. 19:12–14). So when the captivity of the Jews was nigh at hand, the



people had many forewarnings of it; God forewarned them by the prophets
(Ezek. 3:17), “Hear the word at My mouth, and give them warning from Me.” And
when the time drew nigh to execute the judgment determined upon Jerusalem and
the temple, how plainly did Christ foretell them of it! (Luke 19:43, 44)!
“Thine enemies shall cast a trench about thee, and compass thee round, and
keep thee in on every side, and shall lay thee even with the ground, and thy
children within thee.”

And when the storm was just ready to fall, their own historian (Josephus)
tells us, a voice was heard in the temple, saying,Migremus hinc (Let us go
hence). “Which voice Tacitus also mentions in his annals, affirming it to be
more than a human voice, telling them God was departing, and that it was
accompanied with a rushing noise, as of persons going out. These were
extraordinary warnings.” The like signs have been given to divers other
nations, by dreadful eclipses of the heavenly bodies, portentous comets,
earthquakes, and other signs of judgment.

Now, though we have no ground to expect such extraordinary warnings, yet we
have the most apparent and certain signs of approaching calamities; after
which, if they surprise us, the fault must lie in our own inexcusable
negligence; for we have a standing rule to govern ourselves in this matter,
and that is this:

When the same sins are found in one nation, which have brought down the wrath
of God upon another nation, it is an evident sign of judgment at the door;
for God is unchangeable, just and holy, and will not favour that in one
people which He hath punished in another, nor bless that in one age which He
hath cursed in another.

Upon this very ground it was that the apostle warned the Corinthians by the
example of the Israelites, whose sins had ruined them in the wilderness (I
Cor. 10:6): “Now these things were our examples, to the intent we should not
lust afer evil things, as they also lusted.” As if he should say, look upon
those dead bodies which are, as it were, cast up upon the Scripture-shore for
a warning to you. Follow not the same course, lest you meet with the same
curse; if you tread the same paths, expect the same punishment. God is as
righteous now as He was then: He hates and will punish sin in you as much as
He did in them.

Let us therefore consider what those provocations were that hastened the
wrath of God upon His own Israel, a people that were nigh and dear unto Him:
a people upon whom He spent as much of the riches of His patience as upon any
people in the world, that so we may reckon whereabouts we are at this day,
and what is like to be the lot of this sinful and provoking generation; and
we shall find, by the consent of all the prophets, that these sins were the
immediate forerunners and proper causes of their overthrow.

The great corruption of God’s worship among them kindled His wrath and1.
hastened their ruin (Psa. 106: 39–42). “Thus were they defiled with
their own works, and went a whoring with their own inventions. Therefore
was the wrath of the Lord kindled against His people, insomuch that He
abhorred His own inheritance. And He gave them into the hand of the



heathen; and they that hated them ruled over them. Their enemies also
oppressed them, and they were brought into subjection under their hand.”
They that will not bear the golden yoke of Christ shall be galled with
the iron yoke of men. Nothing more provokes the anger of God than the
adulterating of His worship; a man will bear a thousand infirmities in
the wife of his bosom, but unfaithfulness in the marriage-covenant
breaks his heart. After the manner of men, so abused and grieved, the
Lord expresseth Himself (Ezek. 6:9), “I am broken with their whorish
heart, which hath departed from Me, and with their eyes, which go a
whoring after their idols.” Men cannot invent a surer and speedier way
to their own ruin than to bring their own inventions into God’s worship.
Incorrigible obstinacy and impenitency, under gentler strokes and lesser2.
judgments, make way for utter ruin and desolation (Amos 4: 6-12).
Scarcity, mildews, pestilence and sword had been tried upon them, but
without effect; for the remnant that escaped those judgments (although
plucked as so many brands out of the fire, in which their fellow sinners
perished) were not reformed by those gentler and moderated judgments.
Stupidity and senselessness of God’s hand, and the tokens of His anger,3.
were provoking causes and forerunners of their national desolation; they
neither saw the hand of God when it was lifted up, nor humbled
themselves under it when it was laid on. The hand of God is then said to
be lifted up when the providences of God prepare and posture themselves
for our affliction; when the clouds of judgment gather over our heads,
and grow blacker and blacker, as theirs did upon them, and do upon us at
this day, but they took no notice of it (Isa. 26:11): “Lord, when Thy
hand is lifted up, they will not see”; and (which is the height of
stupidity) they all remained senseless and regardless, when the hand of
God was laid upon them (Isa. 42:24, 25): “Who gave Jacob for a spoil,
and Israel to the robbers? Did not the Lord, He against whom we have
sinned? For they would not walk in His ways, neither were they obedient
unto His law. Therefore He hath poured upon him (them) the fury of His
anger, and the strength of battle: and it hath set him on fire round
about, yet he knew not; and it burned him, yet he laid it not to
heart.”O prodigious sottishness! It was not some small drops of God’s
anger, but the fury of His anger; not some lighter skirmish of His
judgments with them, but the strength of battle. It was not some
particular stroke upon single persons or families, but it set him on
fire round about, a general conflagration; yet all this would not awaken
them.
The persecution of God’s faithful ministers and people was another sin4.
that procured, and a sign that foretold the destruction of their nation
(2 Chron. 36:15,16); “And the Lord God of their fathers sent to them by
His messengers, rising up betimes, and sending; because He had
compassion on His people, and on His dwelling-place: but they mocked the
messengers of God, and despised His words and misused His prophets,
until the wrath of the Lord arose against His people, till there was no
remedy.” There were also a number of upright souls among them, who
desired to worship God according to His own prescription; but a snare
was laid for them in Mizpah, and a net spread for them upon Tabor (Hos.
5:1), and this hastened judgment towards them. Mizpah and Tabor were
places lying in the way betwixt Samaria and Jerusalem, where the true



worship of God was; and in those places spies were sent by the priests
to observe and inform against them; so that it became very hazardous to
attend the pure and incorrupt worship of God, which quickly hastened on
their ruin.
The removal of godly and useful men by death, in more than ordinary5.
haste, was to them a sign of desolation at hand (Isa. 57:1); “The
righteous perisheth, and no man layeth it to heart: and merciful men are
taken away, none considering that the righteous is taken away from the
evil to come.” In this case God acts towards His people as the
husbandman in a gathering harvest doth by his corn; he hurries it with a
shuffling haste into the barn when he sees a storm coming; or as a
careful father with his sons that are abroad at school, who sends his
horses to fetch them home speedily, when he hears the plague is begun in
the place. Upon this ground the prophet Micah bewails himself (Micah
7:1); “Woe is me! for I am as when they have gathered the summer-fruits,
as the grape gleanings of the vintage; there is no cluster to eat: my
soul desired the first-ripe fruit.” Alas! alas! What miserable days are
at hand! What miseries must I expect to see! The pleasant clusters (i.e.
the societies of the saints) are gathered away by the hand of death;
there are but few that remain, here and there a single saint, like
grapes after the vintage is done, two or three upon the utmost branches.
The general decay of the life and power of godliness among them that6.
were left foreboded destruction at the door: this is both a provoking
sin, and a forerunning sign of national calamity (Hos. 4:18): “Their
drink is sour” – a metaphor lively expressing the deadness and formality
of the people in the worship of God. It was like sour or dead drink,
which hath lost its spirit and relish, and is become flat. Such were
their duties; no spiritual life, affection or savour in them. They heard
as if they heard not, and prayed as if they prayed not; the ordinances
of God were to them as the ordinances of men, of which the apostle
saith, that they perish in the using.
To conclude: Mutual animosities, jars and divisions were to them7.
manifest symptoms of national calamities and desolations: for then
Ephraim envied Judah, and Judah vexed Ephraim (Isa. 11:13, Hos. 9:7);
“The days of visitation are come, the days of recompense are come;
Israel shall know it: the prophet is a fool, the spiritual man is mad,
for the multitude of thine iniquity, and the great hatred.”

When such symptoms of God’s indignation do appear upon any people, the Lord
by them, as by so many glaring meteors and blazing comets, forewarns the
world that His judgments are near, even at the door. These signs all men
ought to observe and behold with trembling.

If you ask, Why doth God usually give such warnings of His indignation before
it comes? The reasons are:

To prevent the execution1.
To make them more tolerable2.
To leave the incorrigible inexcusable3.



First, Warning is given with design to prevent the execution of judgments
(Amos 4:12): “Therefore thus will I do unto thee, O Israel: and because I
will do this unto thee, prepare to meet thy God, O Israel”; i.e. Prepare
thyself to meet Me in the way of My judgments by humiliation and intercession
to prevent the execution. And what else was the design of God in sending
Jonah to the great city Nineveh but to excite them to repentance for the
prevention of their ruin. This Jonah knew to be the Lord’s meaning, how
positive soever the words of his commission were; and therefore he declined
the message to secure his credit, knowing that if upon warning given they
repented, the gracious nature of God would soon melt into compassion over
them, and free grace would make him appear as a liar; for so we must expound
his words (Jonah 4:2); “Was not this my saying, when I was yet in my country?
Therefore I fled before unto Tarshish: for I knew that Thou art a gracious
God, and merciful, slow to anger, and of great kindness, and repentest Thee
of the evil.” Yea, Lord, I knew beforehand it would come to this. Thou
sendest me positively to denounce Thy judgments to Nineveh, meantime desiring
nothing more than the execution of them might be prevented by their
repentance. And thus Thy mercy hath exposed my reputation, in saving them
from destruction.

Secondly, God forewarns His people of judgments to make them more tolerable
when they come. Expected evils are nothing so heavy as those that come by
surprise; for look, as the expectation of a mercy makes it less sweet, our
thoughts having anticipated and sucked out much of the sweetness beforehand,
so the expectation of judgments before they befall us make them less bitter
and burdensome than else they would be, the soul having inured and accustomed
itself to them by frequent thoughts, and prepared and made ready itself to
entertain them. To prevent the disciples’ surprise and offence at those days
of persecution that were coming upon them, Christ foretold them, and gave the
fair warning beforehand.

Thirdly, He forewarns His people of approaching dangers to leave the
incorrigible wholly inexcusable, that those who have no sense of sin, nor
care to prevent ruin, might have no cloak for their folly when judgments
overtake them, “What wilt thou say when He shall punish thee?” (Jer. 13:21).
As if He should say, “What plea or apology is left thee, after so many fair
warnings and timely premonitions? Thou canst not say I have surprised thee,
or that you wast ruined before thou was warned. Thy destruction therefore is
of thyself.”

Freemasonry, the Occult, and
Transgenderism
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Christian J. Pinto discusses the dark spiritual forces behind the immoral
agenda in America, and how it relates to certain philosophies that are found
in the ancient mystery beliefs of Freemasonry, Rosicrucianism and the occult
groups that practice the ancient mystery religions.

Partial transcription of the podcast

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio.

We have those who are in rebellion against God, flaunting their sin like
Sodom. And even with all these troubling things, we remember the Lord’s
promises to us. And one of my favorite promises is in Isaiah, chapter 46,
verses 3 and 4, where the Lord says,

Isaiah 46:3-4  Hearken unto me, O house of Jacob, and all the remnant of the
house of Israel, which are borne by me from the belly, which are carried from
the womb: And even to your old age I am he; and even to hoar hairs will I
carry you: I have made, and I will bear; even I will carry, and will deliver
you.

We’ve got to consider how great things God has done for us through the gospel
of our Lord Jesus Christ. We’ve got to remember the great deliverances that
God has given us. This is the thing that encourages me to think about the
history of our ancestors, the history that we talk about in some of our films
like Lamp in the Dark, and also in the True Christian History of America.
We’re talking about how God delivered the saints one generation after another
after another.

When we read about the horrible things that have gone on in centuries past
with the Inquisition, with things like the St. Bartholomew’s Day Massacre, or
the Irish Massacre of 1641, or the Massacre of the Waldensians, etc. and many
other terrible things, forms of persecution, far, far worse than anything
we’ve suffered here in the Western world, at least in our lifetimes.

The Holocaust during World War II, of course, was a great, great atrocity. We
know that. But as Christians, I say to my fellow Christians, we’ve got to
remember, yes, there is often the mention of 6 million Jews. There is not
enough mention of the 5 million non-Jews who were mostly Christians in
Western Europe. It’s strange how in the churches, how Christianity does not
acknowledge the persecution of our fellow believers during World War II.

Part of the reason why they focus on promoting LGBT because they want to
sabotage America. And gays who know anything about history, know full well
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that America has never been a country that promoted or even accepted their
behavior at all. We’ve always been against it, and Americans have been
resisting and fighting against the whole homosexual movement going all the
way back to (Alfred) Kinsey (who wrote Sexual Behavior in the Human Male
(1948) and Sexual Behavior in the Human Female (1953), also known as the
Kinsey Reports). All the way back to Kinsey where much of this began, where
really the groundwork for what we are seeing today was established.
Everything that you’re seeing right now with homosexuality, transgenderism,
the targeting of children, all of this has its point of origin in our
country, in our country with Kinsey.

Read the histories on this, the sodomites that are being described there were
an ancient transgender cult called the Gali. You go read about them online,
but they were a cult that worshipped a goddess and they were effectively
transgender. They were men who dressed up like women and put on the garments
of women and it signified them being transformed into the image of the
goddess that they worshipped. So this whole transgender cult, this is why we
have it in the scripture.

Why we have examples of warnings against this lifestyle and this behavior
while they claim that they’re progressing society. The reality is they are
moving our society in a retrograde manner. We’re moving backward toward pagan
behaviors that have been put aside by the Christian world for centuries.

If you go to Deuteronomy chapter 22 and verse 5, it says, quote, “The woman
shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man, neither shall a man put on a
woman’s garment. For all that do so are abomination unto the Lord thy God.”
So God is clearly condemning this whole concept of transgenderism, which if
you study it going back to the ancient world is a pagan, very Luciferian,
very satanic idea.

And it goes to the heart of all of the ancient mystery religions in many
ways. If you study the ancient mysteries, in fact, one of the books that we
talked about when we did our Secret Mysteries of America’s beginning series
is the book, The Secret Teachings of all Ages by Manly P. Hall. There’s all
these different pictures or drawings and paintings and so on that are in the
book.

And one of them is called the consummation of the Magnum Opus and it’s a
Masonic poster. It shows an old sage wearing a robe and his long beard and so
on. And he’s looking at this container, like a glass container, and inside
the glass container are a man and a woman, a male and a female. And in
between the two of them is a stone. And that stone is undoubtedly the
philosopher’s stone or the universal stone. And you’ve got the woman touching
it on one side, the man touching it on the other. And this symbolizes the
whole idea that they have in paganism and the occult, that what happened in
the Garden of Eden is that man became divided within himself. That is how
they interpret the symbolism of Eve being drawn from Adam’s rib. This is what
creates the conflict in every person is this division of the male and the
female or the yin and the yang. You see the yin and the yang. It’s the same
same idea. They repeat this theme over and over and over again.



You find that throughout the architecture of Washington, DC. So you have the
male and the female, they come together and then they produce the divine
offspring, which is a perfected being. And it’s all symbolic and they repeat
this symbolism over and over and over again. But the consummation of the
magnum opus, the great work.

And you can find this on the website at gnosis.org. Obviously, these are
Gnostics, modern Gnostics, and all of this ultimately you can trace to
Gnosticism. They have an article there that’s called When the Two Become One,
the Gnostic Apostle Thomas Chapter 24. And they go on, there’s another
subheading, male and female, into a single one. So at one point, Jesus from
the Gospel of Thomas says, quote, “When you make the two into one and when
you make the inner as the outer and the upper as the lower, and when you make
the male and female into a single one, so that the male shall not be male and
the female shall not be female, then you will enter the kingdom.”

Then you enter their version of what they’re calling the kingdom of God,
presumably. Or perhaps they would say it was the kingdom of heaven or who
knows, maybe a combination of both, their version of what paradise is. And of
course, we believe fully that the so-called Gospel of Thomas is a false
gospel. We were warned about it by Irenaeus in the second century that the
Gnostics created false versions of the gospel and they corrupted the original
Gospels, typically by editing them, by omitting things, cutting things out of
them.

The whole idea that the male shall not be male, and the female shall not be
female, that’s pure Gnosticism. That is what I believe is ultimately behind
all of this stuff with transgenderism. This is the reason why it is important
to have at least some understanding of the workings of the secret groups,
especially groups like Freemasonry which is directly tied to all of
everything that we’re talking about here. Gnosticism is the point of origin
for the philosophies of Rosicrucianism and Freemasonry. That’s where much of
this can be traced.

For years when we were working on the Secret Mystery Series, there were those
in the Christian community, obviously, that were interested. But then there
were others who just waved it off as a conspiracy theory, even though many of
the churches, especially your Southern Baptist churches and churches across
America, are full of Freemasons, just full of them. And they’re often
pastors, they’re leaders, they’re elders and deacons in the churches, and
they’re not all necessarily bad fellows as it were. You know, they’re often
upstanding respectable members of the community. But if you talk to some of
them, and I’ve had this experience directly, I’ve talked about it before, I
attended a church out in California where much of the leadership was
Freemasons. And yes, they believed New Age, pagan doctrines, while going to
what was called a Christian church.

Part of what convinced me to pursue the research that I’ve done for more than
20 years now was that experience early on when I was yet a young believer.
And there are a lot of things I didn’t know back then, but I remember
encountering these guys and having discussions and debates with them, and
they were promoting things like reincarnation and the idea of many paths to



God and interfaith and so on. And at the time I didn’t understand why this
was the case. But then I came to realize all of this is part of the inner
workings of Freemasonic philosophy, Rosicrucianism, you can trace it all back
to ancient Gnosticism. This is the heresy that we’re being warned about
throughout the New Testament. That’s why it’s so important. That’s why it
matters. Yes, it is a biblical issue to discuss these things.

And I’ve said for years when we’re reading the Old Testament and we’re
reading about how Israel fell into idolatry and started worshiping idols over
and over again, and they would go out to the grove and there they had their
idols. The Scripture says clearly that the children of Israel did secretly
those things that were not right in the sight of God. And that is 2 Kings 17,
9. And the full verse says, And the children of Israel did secretly those
things that were not right against the Lord their God, and they built them
high places in all their cities from the tower of the Watchmen to the fenced
city.

Now, the high places were the places where they went to worship the idols.
They would worship them presumably up on some hill somewhere and then out in
the groves, the trees and that kind of thing. But they were secretly
involved. Why? Because it was a violation of the First Commandment. God says,
I am the Lord thy God, ye shall have no other gods before me. And Israel fell
into idolatry over and over and over again.

But how did it happen? It happened because you had secret groups working
behind the scenes. We’re reading about this over and over again. This is what
you’re reading about in Ezekiel chapter 8, secret society at work, worshiping
pagan gods, while still operating within the temple of God. And that’s what
we have here in America. We have secret groups at work in the churches. And
they have as their agenda a plan to radically transform Christianity, so-
called Christianity, into something else entirely. Something that will be
completely unbiblical. And it’s why I continually think about what happened
in the days of King Josiah when the Sodomites built up their houses along the
walls of the temple. That’s what it reminds me of.

So if we search the Scripture, we find that yes, there are warnings
concerning these things. And we’re told as believers that we are not supposed
to be ignorant of the wiles of the enemy, the wiles of the devil. And that’s
what this is, the deception of the enemy. And using sexual immorality to
entrap, to seduce, to undermine and to vex the people of God is a tactic that
we find over and over and over again in the Old Testament and the New. This
is what happened in the days of Balaam, the false prophet Balaam, where he
gave counsel to Balak to send in immoral women and seduce the men of Israel.

This is what we find in the book of Revelation when Jesus is talking about
Jezebel. He says to the church, I have somewhat against you, because you
suffer that woman Jezebel who calls yourself a prophetess to teach and to
seduce my servants. To commit fornication and to eat things sacrificed unto
idols. So idolatry and sexual immorality, those are very common weapons of
the devil.

We have these secret groups, the Freemasons, the Rosicrucians, you’ve got



Satanists, you’ve got Skull and Bonesmen, all of these groups at a certain
level are unified in their pagan occult philosophies and worldviews. There is
a strange unity to the ancient mystery community, where they all speak the
same language, even though they might be part of different groups and
organizations with different names. But ultimately, they are all aimed in the
same direction in terms of believing that their mystery wisdom is far
superior to Christianity. And they say, they believe Christianity is
arrogant. And they’ll openly tell you, they think Christianity is arrogant. I
know, because I sat down with these guys and interviewed them, that it’s
arrogant for Christianity to believe that it is the only true religion.

They want to embrace all the different religions, which they call wisdom
traditions. That’s what they call them. Buddhism, Hinduism, Islam, all wisdom
traditions. That’s how they choose to interpret them. But at the core of
their philosophy is this idea. I mean, this is what symbolized in the
Pythagorean theorem.

If you watch Riddles in Stone, we go over this in great detail, because they
repeat it over and over and over and over again. And what we’re seeing with
this transgender insanity is an expression of this that has never before
happened to my knowledge, not at this level in history. It’s happened in
terms of localized cults, like the Galilee in the ancient world and other
cults that took part in these things. But the global transgender movement is,
I mean, it’s, it is a bizarre, disturbing phenomenon that we’re watching
unfold in modern times. There is a whole occult philosophy behind this.

There’s a lot I didn’t include in the transcription. You can listen to the
entire talk below.

Catholic Vs. Protestant Jesus

This is a transcription of a podcast by Christian J. Pinto given on Aug. 1,
2022, on Noise of Thunder Radio. Chris gives many interesting insights,
things that I believe deepen our understanding of the spiritual warfare we
are all experiencing.

In this transcription, I added titles to identify the contents of the
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subsection. The titles also automatically generate a menu on the page. I hope
you find them useful.

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is noise of
thunder radio today in the show.

We are going to talk about the Catholic Jesus. The Catholic Jesus is the
Catholic Jesus, the same Jesus of Protestantism. Is the Catholic Jesus the
same Jesus of Protestantism? Well, we’re going to allow a very traditional
Catholic ministry, a very traditional Catholic organization called Church
Militant, one that I’ve mentioned on this program a number of times. I’ve
made reference to articles that they have. They are very traditional
Catholics. They believe that the liberalism and really leftism that’s going
on, which I’m not sure if they understand is really Jesuitism. I’m not sure
that they have that understanding of history. I’m not sure that they
understand that the Jesuits are behind social justice and that they’re the
co-authors of socialism and communism and that the Vatican is really the
well-spring of communism.

We’re going to talk about that on the program as well. But right now I want
to focus on that version of Jesus, the Lord Jesus Christ that is presented by
the Roman Catholic Church. Now when we talk about the Catholic Jesus, as
opposed to the Protestant Jesus, the Protestant Jesus, if we’re talking
historic Protestantism is Jesus according to the Bible. As one historian put
it, Protestantism is the Bible, the whole Bible and nothing but the Bible. So
if you’re going to talk about the Protestant faith historically, it must be
based on the Bible. Otherwise, it’s not really Protestantism. It might be
some offshoot of Protestantism where people come up with different ideas
about things. That’s something else entirely.

Historic Protestantism

Historic Protestantism, however imperfectly a particular church may pursue it
or achieve it or accomplish it, the aim is to obey every word of God
according to scripture. To live as Jesus said, man does not live by bread
alone, but by every word that proceeds from the mouth of God. That is
historic Protestantism. Now we all know that that changed in the late 19th
century into the 20th century. You have so-called Protestant groups that are
not really Protestant at all because they’re pursuing ideas that would be
utterly rejected by the Reformers. The Reformers would have nothing to do
with them.

Probably the one that I’m seeing more and more is this partitioning of the
gospel into two categories that insist that there are two gospels, one gospel
for the Jews and one gospel for the Gentiles. And that, of course, we believe
is complete heresy. It’s a violation of Galatians chapter 1. The Apostle Paul
says, if any man or an angel from heaven preach any other gospel, let him be
accursed. So we reject the idea that there are somehow or other two gospels
that are contained in the New Testament or really anywhere in the Bible.
Jesus is one Lord. He is the way, the truth, the life. No man comes under the



Father, but by him. Praise the Lord.

But let’s talk about this issue of another Jesus and why this is so
important. We have in the New Testament in 2 Corinthians chapter 11, 2
Corinthians chapter 11, the Apostle Paul is writing to the church at Corinth.
And he says in verse 2,

For I am jealous over you with godly jealousy, for I have espoused you to one
husband, that I may present you as a chaste virgin to Christ. But I fear,
lest by any means as the serpent beguiled Eve through his subtlety, so your
mind should be corrupted from the simplicity that is in Christ. Or if you
receive another spirit which you have not received, or another gospel which
you have not accepted, you might well bear with him.

Another Jesus? Two Gospels?

So notice the Apostle Paul is confronting this idea of another Jesus. And
that’s actually his terminology, another Jesus. So obviously, when people
come and they talk to you about Jesus, we have to be discerning at that point
whether or not they’re really describing the Jesus of the Bible, or if
they’re preaching another Jesus.

And in verse 3, Paul is warning the church, he’s saying, I fear lest by any
means as the serpent beguiled Eve through his subtlety, that it’ll be through
subtle deception and lies obviously, that will contradict the clearly stated
words of God. Remember what God said to Adam concerning the fruit of the tree
of knowledge of good and evil, that in the day that you eat thereof, you will
surely die? And what does the serpent do? He shows up and he says, you will
not surely die, you shall not surely die. But your eyes shall be opened and
ye shall be as gods, knowing good and evil. So the serpent openly contradicts
the clearly stated word of God, the clearly stated commandment of God. So
that is the immediate context of what we’re looking at.

That’s one of the reasons why I think those who are preaching the two gospel
message, they’re claiming that there’s one gospel for the Jews, one gospel
for the Gentiles. That’s obviously wrong, it’s obviously condemned by the
clear statements that we have throughout the New Testament.

And just as when the serpent beguiled Eve, if Eve had obeyed what God had
commanded Adam, “In the day that you eat thereof, you will surely die.” Don’t
eat of that fruit. Very simple, very straightforward. Then Eve would not have
been beguiled or bewitched and she would not have sinned then against God.

And so it is now, you have a clear scripture, if any man or an angel preach
any other gospel, let him be accursed. And yet now we have people who are
doing exactly that, they’re contradicting the clear warnings that we have in
scripture.

Any other gospel is quite often applied to Rome

Yet if we were to go and read commentaries prior to the 20th century, the
reference to if any man preach any other gospel is quite often applied to



Rome. Because the context is you had the circumcision teachers who were
saying that except you get circumcised and keep the law you cannot be saved,
they’re adding something to the gospel of grace. And you have earlier
commentators who argue that really Rome, when you look at Rome and the
sacramental salvation, things like you’ve got to be in submission to the Pope
and you’ve got to be in submission to the Church of Rome in particular, or
you cannot be saved. They have all of these different conditions for
salvation that have been added over the centuries. And this is really what
brings us to the issue of the Protestant Jesus versus the Roman Catholic
Jesus, the papal version of Christ.

So let’s define our terminology here. The Protestant Jesus is Jesus based on
the Bible, and it can only be that, it cannot be Jesus based on something
else, because historic Protestantism embraces only the Bible, which even
Catholics who are aware of what historic Protestantism is acknowledge.

And we’re going to hear that from a statement made by Michael Voris (who
aggressively promotes traditional Catholicism) of Church militant, which I
think is very important.

If we were going to talk about the Mormon Jesus, for example, if you’re going
to talk about the Mormon Jesus, you cannot define the Mormon Jesus without
the Book of Mormon. The Mormon Jesus is defined by the Book of Mormon. If
you’re going to talk about the Islamic Jesus, because yes, in Islam, they
also claim to believe in Jesus. But to understand the Islamic Jesus, you have
to read the Quran, you have to read the Hadiths, you have to read their
writings.

Defining the Catholic Jesus

So how would we define the Catholic Jesus? How would we define the Catholic
Jesus? You have to read writings outside of the Bible. Because what is it
that makes the Catholic Jesus Catholic? I would propose that you have at
least three documents that you have to take into consideration in order to
understand the Catholic Jesus.

The Catholic Jesus is defined by the Council of Trent, by Vatican Council I,
and by Vatican Council II. Those three documents at the very least, now there
may be other documents as well. In fact, Rome has a whole series of documents
and councils and things like that. But the three major documents would be the
Council of Trent, Vatican Council I, and then of course they're most up-to-
date, extensive declaration, which is Vatican Council II. That is where you
define the Catholic Jesus.

And as I’ve said before, if you believe official Roman Catholic doctrine, if
you actually believe the doctrines of Rome as they are set down on paper, you
cannot be saved. It is simply not possible because you have to reject the
true gospel as it is given in the New Testament. Now what do we mean by that?
Let’s look at the Council of Trent just very quickly.

The Council of Trent is, I think, the clearest example. You have Canon 9,
which says,



“If any one saith, that by faith alone the impious is justified; in
such wise as to mean, that nothing else is required to co-operate
in order to the obtaining the grace of Justification and that it is
not in any way necessary, that he be prepared and disposed by the
movement of his own will; let him be anathema.”
https://history.hanover.edu/texts/trent/ct06.html

Let him be accursed. That’s Canon 9 from the Council of Trent. If anyone says
that by faith alone, the impious is justified. Okay, and then nothing else is
required in order to obtain the grace of justification. Nothing else
required. Let him be anathema. That’s one.

Canon 12 says,

“If any one shall say that justifying faith is nothing else than
confidence in the divine mercy pardoning sins for Christ’s sake, or
that it is that confidence alone by which we are justified…let him
be accursed.”

So the Council of Trent pronounces a curse upon you if you believe that
you’re saved by God’s grace through faith in Jesus Christ apart from works.
That is the whole problem. I mean, that right there, that just cuts right
through everything and gets to the fundamental problem with Rome and
Romanism.

Michael Voris and his Church Militant organization

Now, something that I’m typically careful to say whenever these discussions
happen is that it’s important to remember that the average Catholic,
especially here in America, is not aware of the official doctrines of Rome.
They’re not aware of the details of the Council of Trent. However, when we
talk about a group like Church Militant and Michael Voris, you’re not talking
about ignorant Catholics. You’re talking about Catholics who know full well
what the official doctrines of Rome are. And so what happened was I was sent
an email by one of our listeners that contained a video link to a video that
was made and published by Michael Voris of Church Militant, where he is the
one who asks the question, do Catholics and Protestants worship the same
Jesus? And he very clearly says, no, we do not worship the same Jesus. I’d
never seen this before. I knew that Church Militant was hostile to the
Reformation and to people like Martin Luther, etc. But I did not realize that
they went this far with it. And I think it’s very important that anybody
who’s stumbling upon the Church Militant website understands what they really
believe, which is very important, brothers and sisters, because the
ecumenical movement is telling the Protestants, the evangelicals, that really
they need to join hands with Rome. They need to see the Pope as a Christian.
They need to see Catholics as Christians and this kind of thing. And it is
very, very deceptive, very deceptive.

So again, that’s why I say you might have a Catholic friend who seems to
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believe about Jesus what you believe. That could be the case. But when we say
the Catholic Jesus, what it comes down to are those documents that are unique
to Rome, wherein they define the faith that they believe in, that’s the only
way you can define the Catholic Jesus.

But here we’re going to play some of the audio from Michael Voris on the
Church Militant website. And this particular message is called the Vortex
“Prodi Jesus.” Now Prodi, the word Prodi, just so you know, is sort of a
slang or really seems to be kind of an insult for Protestant. So instead of
Protestant, they’re saying Prodi, the Prodi Jesus. So here is what Michael
Voris has to say about the Protestant Jesus versus the Catholic version of
Jesus.

(Audio of Michael Voris mocking Protestantism and the biblical Jesus while
claiming the Catholic Jesus is superior.)

All right, I have to jump in here very quickly because I can’t let that go
unanswered, the idea that it’s the Protestant form of Jesus who says, “Hey,
do whatever you want.” Historically, that’s not the case at all. That is
completely opposite to the Reformed and the Puritan movement. The Puritan
movement is the reason why we have moral standards in both church and state
that are upheld and defended. Wherever you have Rome and her priesthood in
charge, you will have gross immorality normalized and that is throughout
history. Nobody pushes LGBT like the Vatican and her agents in America and
throughout the world. That’s provable beyond any doubt.

But let’s listen to the rest of what Michael Voris has to say.

(Voris talks about the worship of Jesus’ mother and prayers to Catholic
saints.)

Now the reference to the saints is, I believe in the Catholic context, a
reference to praying to the saints, patron saints and exalting patron saints
over this issue and that issue, etc. Which is really a form of idolatry as we
see it as Protestant evangelicals. Certainly when Michael Voris says prodi
Jesus has no regard for his mother, if you go and read everything that Church
Militant says about the Virgin Mary, they engage in idolatry. What can only
be called outright idolatry where the Virgin Mary is concerned. There’s no
question about that. But go to their website, look up what Voris says on the
Virgin Mary. It’s very, very clear. It’s nothing that they can defend as
venerating the mother of Jesus. They can’t claim that because they’re looking
to Mary in the same way that Christians should be looking to God. They’re
putting their faith in their trust in Mary to empower them and help them and
all this other kind of stuff. Whereas the scripture never tells us anything
like that. All of our trust and reliance is to be upon the Lord, upon God
Himself and upon the Lord Jesus Christ, not upon Mary or any of these patron
saints, so called.

Michael Voris of the Catholic media organization called Church Militant is
very, very conservative traditional Catholic. They resist liberalism and
leftism in the Catholic church today. However, they also are very, very
hostile toward historic Protestantism and make it very clear that they



completely denounce the Protestant Reformation.

Catholic means of salvation vs. the Bible

Michael Voris says the Protestant version of Jesus is basically denying
people the means of “salvation.” And this is what it comes down to, brothers
and sisters, the understanding of salvation. Rome teaches a sacramental form
of salvation, works-oriented salvation. And they believe that you have to
take the Eucharist, the Eucharist, meaning the wafer, which has been called
for several hundred years, the true God of Rome, the God of Rome is the
wafer. When the Catholic priest holds up the wafer, the Eucharist, the host
and says, hoc est corpus meum, (Latin for this is my body) the Protestant
corruption of which is Hocus Pocus, supposedly the Eucharist then becomes the
literal physical body, blood, bones and sinew of the Lord Jesus Christ. That
is what they believe. That’s the doctrine of trans-substantiation.

It’s important to understand that the doctrine of trans-substantiation is
said to have begun with Pope Innocent III, the same pope who initiated the
great Inquisition. And through the dark age period, what happened was you’d
have Catholic priests that would hold up the wafer and they expected people
to come and bow down and worship the wafer or the Eucharist as God, as
Christ, manifest in the flesh, in the hands of a Roman priest. And if you did
not come and bow down, there are multiple cases, many, many cases of people
who were taken and punished and put to death for refusing to bow before this
Eucharist, the Eucharistic Adoration.

Now, if you want to read a book on this to really understand the extreme
nature of it and the absurdity of it, look for the book by 19th century
Catholic priest who eventually became a Protestant, Charles Chiniquy, who was
the personal friend of Abraham Lincoln. He wrote a book called The God of
Rome, eaten by a rat. And he talks about ministering at a church in Quebec in
Canada, and that there was an older priest there who was blind, and that one
day the priest was hunting about on the altar in a Catholic church, looking
for the wafer, and the wafer had disappeared. And the priest is saying to
him, he tells the story, let me see if I can get the dialogue.

(Please read the entire account, The God of Rome, eaten by a rat.)

Chiniquy is revealing to us that this old Catholic priest in Canada
openly referred to the wafer, the Eucharist, as God. They believed the wafer
was and is God. That is the God of Rome. And if you don’t believe on this
wafer God, you cannot be saved according to Michael Voris.

The God of Roman Catholicism, the Jesus of Roman Catholicism, the Catholic
Jesus is another Jesus, if in fact, Catholics believe in that version of
Jesus that is contained in the official writings and doctrines of the Roman
Catholic Church. If that’s the Jesus you believe in, you believe in another
Jesus and your Christ is really an anti-Christ, another Christ. It is not the
Christ of the Bible.

Now to read another quote from the book, here’s a quote. It says,

https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/the-god-of-rome-eaten-by-a-rat/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/the-god-of-rome-eaten-by-a-rat/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/the-god-of-rome-eaten-by-a-rat/


If there is a thing which is as evident as two and two make four,
it is that Romanism is the old idolatry of Babylon, Egypt and Rome
under a Christian mask. But this new form of idolatry is so boldly
denied by some of the great dignitaries of Rome and so skillfully
concealed by others under the spotless robe of Jesus that not only
the two unsuspecting nominal Protestants, but even the very elect
are in danger of being entrapped and deceived.

Okay, that’s just one of the quotes from the book. And so you have people who
are saying, well, let’s just focus on Jesus and we all believe in Jesus,
right? And so we just focus on Jesus and we’ll forget about everything else.
But here we’re learning from a very traditional Catholic organization, Church
Militant, that the Jesus of Roman Catholicism is not the Jesus of
Protestantism, meaning it’s not the Jesus of the Bible. It can’t be.

Now we know that the liberal Jesus, the LGBT Jesus is obviously not the Jesus
of the Bible. That’s the other Jesus that’s also being preached by Rome and
by the Jesuits in particular. They are promoting the rainbow Jesus and we say
rainbow in the sense of LGBT activism. It is a different Jesus. So whether
it’s the traditional Catholic Jesus that Church militant is describing based
on historic Catholicism, or it is the LGBT Jesus that is now being promoted
by the Jesuit order and to some extent by Pope Francis, whatever the case may
be, it is another Jesus entirely. And Catholics themselves admit it. That’s
what we have to recognize. They admit that they bow to a different Christ.

Now there was a time when Protestants understood this. There was a time when
they understood it and they believed it was a critical understanding because
if you allow Catholics to be in charge in matters of government, what happens
is your government is essentially going to be controlled by the Vatican
because the Catholic version of Christianity, so-called Christianity, is to
do whatever the pope tells you to do. That’s Roman Catholicism. And so if
Catholics are in charge, that means the pope is in charge. That means the
Jesuits are in charge. The Holy See in Rome is in charge of your country.
That’s the problem.

The No Religious Test Clause

And if you examine early American laws where the states are concerned, it was
required that you had to be a Protestant in order to hold political office
anywhere in early America.

This is from the https://constitutioncenter.org/. And an article they have
called The No Religious Test Clause. This is one of the most misunderstood
things happening politically in our country, one of the most misunderstood
parts of the Constitution. And I could probably talk about this for an hour,
but we’re not going to have time, but where it says the No Religious Test
Clause, no religious test shall be required, etc.

The thing that we’ve gotten away from is that the whole concept of a
religious test was the swearing of an oath. It was not seen as the same thing
as a religious requirement. Religious requirements are entirely
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constitutional. You just can’t have somebody swear an oath concerning it.

So let me read part of this article. It says,

In England, religious tests were used to “establish” the Church of
England as an official national church. The Test Acts, in force
from the 1660s until the 1820s, required all government officials
to take an oath disclaiming the Catholic doctrine of
transubstantiation and affirming the Church of England’s teachings
about receiving the sacrament. These laws effectively excluded
Catholics and members of dissenting Protestant sects from
exercising political power. Religious tests were needed, William
Blackstone explained, to protect the established church and the
government “against perils from non-conformists of all
denominations, infidels, turks, jews, heretics, papists, and
sectaries.”

That’s them quoting William Blackstone. Then it goes on in the same article.
It says,

At the time the United States Constitution was adopted, religious
qualifications for holding office also were pervasive throughout
the states. Delaware’s constitution, for example, required
government officials to “profess faith in God the Father, and in
Jesus Christ His only Son, and in the Holy Ghost.” North Carolina
barred anyone “who shall deny the being of God or the truth of the
Protestant religion” from serving in the government. Unlike the
rule in England, however, American religious tests did not limit
office-holding to members of a particular established church. Every
state allowed Protestants of all varieties to serve in government.
Still, religious tests were designed to exclude certain
people—often Catholics or non-Christians—from holding office based
on their faith.

Now bear this in mind, brothers and sisters, that principle, you see the no
religious test shall be required, had to do with not requiring people to
swear an oath and they limited religious liberty to Protestant belief
systems. Why? Because Catholics were devoted to a foreign power, a foreign
leader. And atheists and Turks, etc. did not acknowledge the Bible as the
Word of God. And the Bible is what is intended in the Constitution rather in
the Declaration of Independence, where it mentions the laws of nature and of
nature’s God. That’s a very direct reference to the Bible. Furthermore, the
subscription clause of the Constitution, which says in the year of our Lord,
is a direct reference to the Lord Jesus Christ.

So Catholics believing transubstantiation, they believe the Eucharist is
Christ. And that’s a problem when you’ve got Catholics involved in
government, because they bend and twist everything towards Rome, typically.
Maybe not every single Catholic, not every single one, but collectively,



ultimately they’re going to bend things in the direction of the Pope. And all
of the teachings of Rome that basically say the Pope has the authority to
control all the countries, especially professing Christian countries, the
Pope has the authority to control all of them.

Now this used to be well known, and was the reason why there were laws
against having Catholics in position to political power. And that continued
all the way until when, until 1961. And this article at
ConstitutionCenter.org acknowledges that.

It says;

But in Torcaso v. Watkins (1961), the Supreme Court unanimously
held that religious tests for state office-holding violate the
religion clauses of the First Amendment.

And what they did really is they reinterpreted Article 6 so that now a
religious test was equal to having a requirement. You see, before, the
religious test was only the swearing of an oath. It just like getting you to
testify is one thing. Getting you to testify under oath is a different level
of accountability. If you say something when you’re being questioned kind of
unofficially and you make certain statements, that’s one thing. If you’re
under oath and you go into a court of law, you go before the FBI or you go
before the US Congress and you testify under oath and you lie and you give
out false information, you’re committing a crime. You can be arrested and
prosecuting go to jail. It’s a different level of accountability. And that’s
what they were trying to remove from articles of religion. They wanted to
remove that the oath and the punishment of somehow or other being in
violation of a religious oath.

That’s what Article 6 originally represented. There’s even a whole article on
this on the Harvard University website for those who want to investigate it
further. I learned it from reading this article on the Harvard website.

Because our forefathers understood the political influence of the Vatican
over all the countries in Europe, how that had created so many of the wars
and so many of the problems even wrote about it.

Read what Sam Adams says in his Rights of the Colonists 1772. He talks about
the manipulations of Rome in a country, and that they established secret
groups in a country, and they develop a hidden order within the established
order.

And now, of course, people are trying to figure out why is communism taking
over our country? Why is that happening? We’re going to be talking about this
in this new film on the Jesuits on American Jesuits. We’re going to go over
in part the history of the Jesuits and the development of communism in the
19th century.
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The doctrine of Transubstantiation is political

That the word communism is traced to the word communion. Communion. That’s
not typically what we’re told, but it is traced to the word communion. And in
the communion, the Catholic communion, when the priest holds up the wafer and
he says the words, hoc est corpus, and the wafer now becomes God, becomes
Christ in the flesh, so much so that you have to go and bow down and worship
this wafer. And if you don’t, then you’re in rebellion to God. Well, who’s
holding the wafer? The Catholic priest. And only an ordained Roman Catholic
priest has the power and the authority to call down Christ from heaven. So if
a Roman Catholic priest has the power to call down God himself from heaven,
if God is going to obey the priesthood of Rome, well, then how much more
should everybody else obey the priesthood of Rome?

You see where this is headed. This is where transubstantiation was a very
politicized issue. It wasn’t just about somebody’s theology. It became very
political and it became about the priesthood of Rome controlling all areas of
society. And that’s what transubstantiation empowered the priesthood of Rome
to do.

Catholic Communion linked to Communism!

And so what they did is they took that concept of communion and they turned
into communism. So now instead of the wafer, instead of all power being
channeled into the wafer as God, now all power is channeled into the state.
And the state effectively becomes God. That, I believe, is what the Jesuits
engineered in the 19th century with Karl Marx as one of their co-
conspirators, if you will.

This is from a work by J.A. Wiley called The Seventh Vile or The Past and
Present of Papal Europe. And this was published by J.A. Wiley in 1868. 1868.
Mark the date. 1868. Before communism ever really took over any country
anywhere, but this is before the communists take over of China or Russia or
any other part of the world. You had Wiley warning people that communism
emanates from Rome. All right, so here is the quote. I’m going to read at
least part of it. He says:

“Despotism had long withheld from society it’s rights. Communism
has now come affirming that society has no rights.

And then he goes on to say,

“If ever Heaven in his wrath sent an incarnation of malignity from
the place of all evil to chastise the guilty race of man, it is
communism. But the hell from which it has come is Rome. Communism
has drawn its birth from the fetid womb of Popery, whose
superstition has passed into atheism.”

Wow, isn’t that powerful? Wiley goes on. Of course, he saw he saw prophetic

https://archive.org/details/the-seventh-vial-or-the-past-and-present-of-papal-europe-wylie-1868
https://archive.org/details/the-seventh-vial-or-the-past-and-present-of-papal-europe-wylie-1868


fulfillment happening with the development of communism. So he goes on, I’ll
skip down a bit. He said,

“Should the communists prevail? There remains on earth no further
power of staying the revolution. And it must roll on avalanche like
to the awful born. Providence may have assigned it, crushing and
bearing in its progress, thrones, altars, laws, rights, the fences
of order and the bulwarks of despotism, the happiness of families
and the prosperity of kingdoms. But above the crash of thrones and
the agonies of expiring nations, we may hear the voice of the angel
of the waters saying, Thou art righteous, O Lord, because Thou has
judged thus, for they have shed the blood of saints and prophets,
and Thou has given them blood to drink, for they are worthy.

So Wiley saw communism as a righteous judgment from God, God’s judgment upon
man and his sin and rebellion against God in the gospel of Christ. He goes
on, he says,

“Had the Reformation succeeded, the world would have been spared
all these dreadful calamities. The Reformation was the Elijah
before the coming of the great and dreadful day of the Lord. It was
the voice crying in the papal wilderness, prepare ye the way of the
Lord. It addressed the apostate churches of Europe, as John did,
the Jewish church. The axe is laid unto the root of the trees,
therefore every tree which bringeth not forth fruit is hewn down
and cast into the fire.

Now I think what Wiley is communicating in his teaching here is his belief
that events are unfolding, that the same pattern of warnings and followed by
judgment that we have seen in the past, as recorded in the scripture, that
those same patterns of warning and judgment we find throughout history. And
Wiley saw that beginning to come to pass in his day in the 19th century. I
don’t think J.A. Wiley could have foreseen how devastating communism would
be. But maybe I’m wrong. Maybe he did, because you know the wording, the
words that he’s choosing and the description, talking about destroying
everything in its path, that is very much the impact that communism has had
in many parts of the world. It has had a very destructive ruinous,
calamitous, bloody impact on mankind.

And now what we’re watching here in the United States of America, now that
agents of Rome have captured the government of the United States of America,
we are sitting on the brink of a full-blown communist revolution and takeover
of our country. In fact, some people are already arguing that the United
States government is operating as a communist government. There are people
who are saying that we’re already there, and they’re pointing to things like
what’s going on with the January 6 trials. People just rounded up, and it’s
obviously a show trial where the due process is not really being followed.
The rule of law is not really being obeyed. The rule of law, and this is the



great danger. It’s what all of our ancestors warned us about.

Once we the people allow those who are in charge of government to remove the
laws of God, you allow God’s law to be taken out of the way, you have to ask
yourself the question, what are they going to replace it with? And typically
what happens is they replace it with arbitrary decision-making. In other
words, whoever’s in charge just says, okay, here’s what we’re going to do. Do
this, do that, whatever. And the rule of law is cast aside. And that’s what
we’re seeing happen. The rule of law is cast aside.

Now we have people in government making these arbitrary decisions about
gender confusion. I mean, there’s a video clip of Kamala Harris sitting down
and talking about her pronouns, and she identifies as a female, and her
pronouns are this and that. And all this other, there’s been no formal
decision made by our Congress. The American people haven’t voted for people
to get involved in Congress and start passing laws to support these things.
No, they’re just arbitrarily making them up and imposing them on our schools,
colleges, universities, and on the government.

What they’re doing, of course, by denying the authority of our Creator and
the boundaries given to us by God Himself is engaging in a form of sedition
and ultimately treason. Because the very foundation of our law begins with
the authority of God with the laws of nature and of nature’s God and the
authority of God as our Creator. And that’s what they’re denying
fundamentally. But nevertheless, these things have happened before throughout
history.

Brothers and sisters, I mean, we’re told, for example, in the Old Testament
where it says in Psalm 119, verse 126, it says, It’s time for the Lord to
work for they have made void thy law. God’s law has been made void because of
how these corruptors and usurpers are handling the rule of law. They’ve cast
aside the whole idea that government is supposed to operate as the minister
of God. They’ve cast aside what King David says in the Old Testament. The
word of the Lord came unto me saying, He that ruleth over men must be just
reigning in the fear of God. That’s what they have put aside.

Our only hope as a nation

And we believe, as we’ve said before, if there’s any hope for America for us
as a nation, it is to repent of the ungodliness that’s being normalized
before our very eyes, to repent of that and turn this country back toward God
and to restore the authority of God and His Word in the Bible, which, yes, I
believe we have the right to do. Why? Because that’s what our country was
founded on. That’s the whole point of my film, the true Christian history of
America. There is a true Christian history.

Yes, there are tares among the wheat, but the wheat don’t stand down because
of the tares. In other words, God’s authority is not overthrown because
there’s tares in the wheat field. So there’s nothing in the Scripture that
says any such thing. In fact, God’s people are called to stand up and to
confront the wicked and ultimately to overcome them by faith, and by the
power of God above all, praise the Lord.



Listen to the entire talk!

Antichrist Powers on the Rise

The European Union is not even trying to represent Christianity. They are
trying to overthrow Christianity. They hate Christianity. That’s why they’re
promoting sodomy and Sharia law and trying to advance the Muslims and fill up
all the countries with as many Muslim migrants as they possibly can to
sabotage Christian civilization. So what had been for centuries, the
Christian standard is going to be done away with and replaced by something
else, some kind of socialist, Sharia form of government.

The CIA – Vatican Connection

The Vatican / Jesuit connection to the CIA. The American government has been
under the control of the Catholic church for a long time, over 100 years.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/antichrist-powers-on-the-rise/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-cia-vatican-connection/


Vatican Power Over Governments

The Vatican is an organizational weapon in the hands of the papacy and other
top ecclesiastical officials. Religious ideology has increasingly become
subordinated to organizational imperatives.

Immigration Warfare

Biden is a globalist knows his job in the White House is to advance and
further the global agenda, which includes immigration warfare.

The Reformation and the Peace of
Westphalia

https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/vatican-power-over-governments/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/war/immigration-warfare/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-reformation-and-the-peace-of-westphalia/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-reformation-and-the-peace-of-westphalia/


Peace of Westphalia was the treaty that settled the Thirty Years’ War which
took place between 1618 and 1648. It was a conflict between Protestants &
Catholics.

The Return of Covid

We should not let the Devil’s people walk all over us. There is a time to
love the ignorant, and there’s a time to resist evil and protest against
those who are not ignorant but are following an agenda to take us over.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/health/the-return-of-covid/

